Minutes of the Meeting of the St Joseph’s RC Primary School Parent Council 
Held in the school on Monday, 15 January 2018 at 6.00 pm
	
	
	

	Present:
	Lisa Quinn
	Chairperson

	
	Suzie McGinley

Marion Hunter

Rosie Hardie
	Vice Chairperson 

Treasurer

	
	Carla Pagliarulo
	

	
	Lisa Grant

Careth Pellegrini
	

	
	Tony Currie
	

	
	Pat Brack
Erin Lowe


	

	
	
	

	Distribution:
	As above 
	

	
	
	

	Apologies:
	Claire Williams 


	Secretary

	
	
	

	
	
	


	
	
	Action

	
	APOLOGIES 
	

	
	Apologies were received from Claire Williams (CW)
	

	
	
	

	1
	INTRODUCTION

Erin Lowe, newly appointed Pupil Support Officer (PSO) talked about her role within the school.

She touched upon L.I.A.M (Low Intensity Anxiety Management) and the benefits of early intervention and how her role is similar to that of a guidance teacher.

The Pupil Equity Fund provided funding for Erin’s position and there will continue to be funding under the current parliamentary session.

Tony mentioned that there are currently 20 PSOs across the city.
	

	
	
	

	2
	STAFFING AND PUPILS
	

	
	Tony advised that a teacher has been recruited to start in February – she will be working initially with the early years children.
Tony mentioned that central recruitment hasn’t worked well in the past so this appointment is very positive.

Tony confirmed that there are 3 teachers currently on secondment to other schools.

Tony confirmed that 29 Primary 7 children will be leaving the school this year.  

Tony mentioned that that there is always an increase in the number of children enrolled each year but there may be restrictions on numbers.


	

	3
	FAIRTRADE, ACTIVE SCHOOLS AND RIGHTS COUNCIL
	

	
	Mr Crawley and his P4 class have been busy working towards fairtrade status.
The hard work of Mr Wilson and the pupils has paid off, as the school has been nominated for “School of the Year” Active Schools (down to the last 3). 
Tony touched upon the Rights council, which are working together to highlight the core values of the School.
	

	4
	ST JOSEPH’S RC PRIMARY SCHOOL VISION
	

	
	Tony mentioned that the vision of the school needs to be modernised and updated.  The school has such a diverse culture and population and everyone needs to be able to relate to it.
	

	
	
	

	5
	P7s
	

	
	Thanks to Mr Brack and Mr McKean for the work they have done with the Primary 7s so far.
Plans for the Primary 7 residential camp at Belmont are well under way for March with confirmation that staff from St Augustine’s will also be contributing.

Tony mentioned that there were a few issues with the P7 hooded jumpers in relation to the school badge, which he was trying to address with the supplier.

There are plans to supply a P7 school tie but this is still work in progress.
	

	
	
	

	6
	LITERACY
	

	
	Pat mentioned that Health & Wellbeing has been a strong focus of the school of late but he believes that Literacy is also an important focus.  He handed out a Literacy Update, which gave an update on Benchmarks, Improving Vocabulary, Scots Language, Wordboost for P1-P3 and new novels for P4-P7.

He mentioned that Mr Crawley was visiting other schools to find out their experiences and would feed back to his colleagues.

He noted that the recent book swap was a success.
	

	
	
	

	7
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

	
	Lisa Quinn mentioned the following with additions from Tony:

· P7 quiz? No

· Tony mentioned that he may be able to engage the services of an individual who hosts quiz and entertainment nights for a donation to the MND charity – he confirmed he would take this matter forward.

· February disco – potentially 7 February (pre holiday) – Carla would check availability of the disco provider.
· Summer Fayre – need more helpers, as last year’s Fayre did not happen as there weren’t enough volunteers.

· All agreed that the turn out for helpers for the Christmas Fayre was brilliant, which helped it to be such success.
· AGM in September – Lisa confirmed that she will start to take a step back in the lead up to Summer.

· Tony mentioned that the school had received great support from the new parish priests – noted to invite them to future meetings.

· The issue of better access to the school from Saughton Road North has been passed to Pamela the Business Manager to take forward

· The building of the bike shelter was still work in progress.


